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For more information on anything to do with the construction works:
T 1800 870 549	 E south.eveleigh@mirvac.com	 W https://southeveleigh.mirvac.com/about/construction-and-development-updates

Construction Activities
Locomotive Workshop
Major Milestones and Major Works:

•	 Structural steel erection is continuing in 
Bays 5 – 15.

•	 High level services works are ongoing.
•	 Re-roofing works are progressing from 

East to West.
•	 Fitout works are ongoing in Bays 1-4a 

and commecing in Bays 5-15.
•	 Pedestrian access along Locomotive 

Street will be closed until 1 June 2020

The Foundry (Building 2)
Major Works:

•	 Plantroom services and works are 
complete and commissioning is 
ongoing.

•	 Ground plane façade works continue to 
Locomotive Street and Central Avenue.

•	 Internal fitout works on Levels 1-5 are 
now substantially complete. Upper 
ground floor works are progressing.

•	 External stair works on the North East 
corner of the building are ongoing with 
paving and finishes works.

•	 Roofing nearing substantial completion.

Public Domain
Major Works:

•	 Works on Locomotive Street are 
substantially complete.

•	 Travellator tunnel works are progressing 
well.

•	 The installation of ‘the interchange’ 
public artwork at the bottom of Village 
Square is progressing.

•	 Central Avenue works are substantially 
complete with final paving works 
ongoing.

•	 Re-sheeting works to Central Avenue 
have been completed.

•	 Mitchell Way paving works are 
commencing. Pedestrian Path will be 
narrowed but will remain open.

Road and Footpath Closures
•	 Central Avenue Northern lane will remain closed until end of 

May 2020.

•	 Locomotive Street footpath will be closed until June 1 to 
expedite footpath and travellator works while the precinct is has 
less activity

Extended 
Construction Hours
The Environmental Planning 
and Assessment (COVID-19 
Development – Construction Work 
Days) Order 2020 is now in place 
and allows construction sites in NSW 
to operate on weekends and public 
holidays. 

This means that construction at 
South Eveleigh is permitted to occur 
from 7:30am to 5:30pm 7 days 
a week. At this stage we are not 
planning to work until 5:30pm on 
weekends and will seek to complete 
works prior to 3:30pm.

In line with the Order, no high impact 
activities such as rock breaking, rock 
hammering, sheet piling, pile driving 
or similar activities will be carried out 
during these extended work hours.


